
Term 3 Week 8 2016      No: 14  

CONTACT DETAILS  
Principal:   

 Mark Whisson  

Deputy Principals:  

Justin Harwood  

 Marlene Bevan 

Manager Corporate Services:  

Sharon Browning  

Telephone:  

School:                            08 9921 4066  

Kindy/Pre -primary:          08 9921 4310  

Canteen:                          08 9964 3162  

Fax:                                 08 9921 4467  

Email: 

MountTarcoola.PS@education.wa.edu.au 

Website: http:/mttarcoola.wa.edu.au  
 

UPCOMING EVENTS  
 

Friday 9th September  

Interschool Cross Country  
 

Monday 12th September  

Numero ChallengeñDongara 
 

Tuesday 13th September  

Interschool Jumps & Throws  
 

Wednesday 14th September  

Numero Workshop for parents  
 

 Thursday 15th September  

Parent Assembly Rms 5 & 8  

Year 6 Cake Stall  
 

Friday 16th September  

Interschool Carnival  
  

Tuesday 20th September  

School Open Day 
 

Wed 21st ñ Fri 23rd September  

World of Maths Incursion  
 

Friday 23rd September  

Year 6 Challenge Day 

Last Day of Term 3  
 

Tuesday 11th October  

Students commence Term 4  
 
 

 SCHOOL WATCH ALERT  

Our school is being subjected to         

increasing vandalism after school and on 

weekends. Please report any  after hours 

visitors to the police on 9923 4555 or 

School Watch on  131 444 .  
 

Please keep children out of the school 

grounds  after hours.  

School Motto  

òReliabilityó 

FROM THE PRINCIPAL:  

Our Athletics Carnival was held last week in a spirit of respectful                          

competitiveness. Despite the change of date a large number of families were 

able to enjoy the event in beautiful Spring weather.   Air maintained their grip on 

the Faction shield but close scrutiny of the results suggests that it might be 

Waterõs turn soon. Lots of parents volunteered to help on the day, even if it 

meant missing some of their own childrenõs events and a big thank you is         

extended to these generous members of our school community. Mrs Clarke and 

her team of teachers are preparing our Interschool competitors for the        

upcoming events. The willingness of our students and teachers to dedicate their 

lunches to fine -tuning tactics is a reflection of the pride they take in            

representing Mount Tarcoola PS.  
 

Our P&C committee met on Monday night and approved spending on improvements to 

t he school grounds. Over the school holidays new seating will be installed, giving 

all students additional, comfortable and attractive spaces where they may spend 

time together. We are fortunate to have such a dedicated and extremely       

resourceful P&C which continues to improve the school experience for all       

students.    
 

Mrs Batty  organised a òBig Crunchó which took place today. Events like these 

take some organising and complement the Health curriculum being taught in all                

classes. Please continue to support positive food choices by supporting classroom 

Crunch & Sip program.  
 

There has recently been some antisocial behaviour taking place on our school 

grounds, some of which have necessitated Police attendance.  Please remind your 

children that school grounds are intended for school days and special events only 

and support us by reporting any suspicious behaviour.  
 

I am lucky that both as a parent and Administrator I have opportunity to watch 

our students participate in team events that are organised by parents.  There is a        

dedicated group of mums (and sisters) who manage various netball teams whom I 

watch on the weekend (even though I often have to will the Dongara girls to 

win). These teams are very well coached and play fairly and competitively.  Whilst 

the AFL season is over, our own Mount Tarcoola team has one more game to play 

in the Eagles Cup against St Lawrence.  They are undefeated to date and       

hopefully, under the guidance of Mr Gray and Mr Gallop, they can maintain their 

perfect record.  
 

To conclude, good luck to our Numero team who travel to Dongara on Monday 

12th September to compete in the regional heats.  They have been thoroughly 

prepared by Ms Speed and Mrs Bannister and with a few good hands, are sure to 

do well. 
 

JUSTIN HARWOOD  
DEPUTY PRINCIPAL 



ATHLETICS CARNIVAL 2016  

Our Athletics Carnival held on Thursday 25th August was won by Air with a total of 1 736 points closely followed 

by Water with 1 615, coming in third was Fire with 1 513 and then Earth with 1 497.  
 

Championship recipients:  

Senior Boy ñ Jed Hagan                                                                  Runner-upñDigby Gallop 

Senior Girl ñ Kayla Cooper                                                                 Runner-upñErin Harries  

Intermediate Boy ñ Riaz Mohammad                          Runner-upñToby McMile  

Intermediate Girl ñ Sienna Barton                                     Runner-upñNevaeh Hill  

Junior Boy ñ Mitchell Ronan                                                                    Runner-upñChase Adams 

Junior Girl ñ Fatimah Azman                                                                Runner-upñElla Duffey  
 

Alan Fairley Good Sports Award was won by Fire. Well done to all students on their display of positive       

sportsmanship.  


